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Our Mission:  

Church Health Services, Inc. is a faith-based healthcare  

organization that conducts primary, dental, and mental health care clinics for low income chil-

dren and adults and partners with local congregations to help them become centers for health 

and healing. 

 

Phone: 920-887-1766 

Email: info@churchclinic.org 

 www.churchclinic.org 

Ever so much closer! 

Renovation progress  

Progress continues under the ever watchful eyes of Steve DeYoung, Construction Manager.  Painting and 
flooring is mostly complete. Photos in the top row depict our new  lower level and first floor.  The lower row 
shows our second floor counseling rooms and counselor’s work space. 



 To receive a copy of our newsletter, contact us at info@churchclinic.org.  or (920) 887-1766, option 5. 

CHS in the Community 

 

We were invited to take part in two area Diabetic 
Health Fairs this week.  Bob and Carol spent time in 
Columbus at the Prairie Ridge Diabetic Health Fair 
while Bev and Dennis went to Fond du Lac for the 
SSM hosted Diabetic Management and Prevention 
Fair.  We were able to share our service and pro-
gram information with attendees and network with 
the other organizations there. 

Leadership Beaver Dam participants visited our location for a tour and presentation of our services and     

programs. Each November the focus of their class is on area nonprofits.  They spent time in the morning 

learning more about the variety of nonprofit organizations in our Dodge County area.  

In the afternoon they spent time visiting and touring both our facility and while here they had a first hand 

look at our renovation progress after which Thea gave them an update of our services and programs.  We 

love these opportunities to share! 



Community Support 

Mittera donation 

A shout out of thanks to 
Mittera management 
and employees for    
helping us keep our Little 
Free Pantry stocked with 
dental and personal care 
supplies. When they 
heard about our need 

they quickly put a drive together and delivered the 
donation.  

Our Little Free Pantry continues to be used a lot! We 
are grateful for our communities' support in keeping 
food and personal care items stocked in the pantry for 
those who need them. Donations are always welcome 
and appreciated! 

Walgreens Donation Program 

We are a beneficiary of the myWalgreens donation program from now until the end of November!              
Donate your myWalgreens cash rewards to Church Health Services thru 12/31/23.   

Any donations we receive will go to help us provide       
dental, medical, and mental health services to low                    
income children and adults.  

To learn more about this myWalgreens program visit 
walgreens.com/mywalgreens or use your Walgreens App. 

Elks Club donation 

Thank you Elk's Club members for deciding to 
make a donation to support our services and        
programs, we are very grateful!  

We wish you the best of all things with your club 
merge! 

Dam Cars and Coffee Donation  
Event organizers, Joan Hohenstein, Bradley Rhode, Charlie Hohenstein 
and Jeff Nowicki recently presented a check to Thea for $1,000.00! 
Dam Cars and Coffee events were held at the Hometown Glass &                           
Improvement location three times this summer. It was a great                         
opportunity to raise awareness and funding for Dodge  County Sheriff’s  
Department mental health and counseling needs.  The funds were           
donated to Church Health Services as they are the mental health care 
providers for the  Sheriff’s Department. This event came about through 
Joan’s participation in Leadership Beaver Dam last year. Participants were required to choose, develop, and 
implement a project. Joan knew of the need for funding for this program and chose this activity to help.          
Cassandra Schmidt, Modern Woodman agreed to match funds for this project. Organizers are already           
planning for next year’s Dam Cars & Coffee events the first Sunday of June, July, and August in 2024. 



Staff Activities  

Staff Activities  

We have been busy over the last month with so many things. As areas are finished  

being renovated, time is spent putting office and counseling room spaces back         

together. Our staff utilize multi tasking skills to get things done!   

Our staff training continued in October with Erv         

Munro at the helm.  We continued to deepen our 

knowledge and effective use of communication and  

problem solving skills in.    

We also took time to have a little Halloween Fun! 

The Wisconsin Dental Association recently had their annual         

Pyramid of Pride Award celebration. Dr. Jeff Champion was a 

2023 recipient of their Community Service Award!  

Dr. Champion has served in a number of leadership roles with 

the Columbia Dodge Marquette Dental Society. He also has 

helped organize and participate in both last year and this year’s 

Dental Mission trips to the Dominican Republic of Elías Piña 

where any medical care is difficult to access. They were 

able to provide much needed dental care while using 

only the supplies they could bring. 

The Pyramid of Pride Awards are given annually to 

member dentists, organizations and others who have 

demonstrated exemplary commitment, service and 

achievement in regard to dentistry and the oral health 

of Wisconsin residents.  Congratulations Dr. Jeff! 


